
Union Township Board of Supervisors 
Minutes/ Regular Meeting 

December 6, 2022 
 

 
The regular monthly meeting of the Union Township Board of Supervisors was held on December 6, 
2022.  Supervisors Reitz, Allred and Bieber were present.  Greg Wagner, Ben Wetzel, Atty. Lyons and 
Michael Brown SEO, were also present. 
 
Meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM followed by the pledge to the flag. 
 
Having reviewed the minutes of the previous meeting, a motion was made by Tom Reitz, seconded by 
Mark Bieber and carried to approve the minutes as presented. 
 
Greg Wagner and Ben Wetzel attended the meeting to give Fire Company budget and fund raiser 
updates.  Ben Wetzel will be the new President in 2023. The Township will host the annual Fire 
Company appreciation banquet on February 25, 2023. 
 
Michael Brown, a Sewage Enforcement Officer, attended the meeting to talk with the Board regarding 
potential appointment as the Township’s Primary SEO.  The Board asked questions such as his guiding 
principles as well as what solutions could be offered to Township residents and the importance of the 
SEO being a representative of Union Township.  The appointment of the Primary SEO has been tabled 
until the January Reorganization Meeting. 
 
An update on Township road issues was given by the Assistant Roadmaster. 
 
A motion to adopt the final 2023 budget at $824,972.00 and to advertise it was made by Billy Allred, 
seconded by Tom Reitz and carried. 
 
A motion was made by Billy Allred, seconded by Mark Bieber and carried to adopt the 2023 Tax Resolution 
#22-06 as detailed in the November minutes. 
 
A motion was made by Billy Allred, seconded by Tom Reitz and carried to set and advertise the meeting 
dates and times for 2023 at 7:00 PM as follows:  
The Reorganization meeting will be held on Tuesday January 3, 2023 at 6:30 PM, immediately followed by 
the January regular meeting at 7:00 PM. 
February 7, 2023   July 11, 2023   December 5, 2023 
March 7, 2023    August 1, 2023 
April 4, 2023    September 5, 2023 
May 2, 2023    October 3, 2023 
June 6, 2023    November 7, 2023 
 
The Subdivision Ordinance was again discussed and is still being reviewed and revised by Atty. Lyons and 
Supervisor Allred. 
 
Checks 5238 – 5260 were presented for payment with bills totaling $21,381.71.  A motion to approve the 
bills as presented was made by Billy Allred, seconded by Mark Bieber and carried. 
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A motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:30 PM was made by Tom Reitz, seconded by Billy Allred and carried. 
 
 
 
 
 
       Respectfully Submitted, 
       Wendy Yoder 
       Secretary 
 
 
 
General Fund  $158,259.61 
State Fund  $2354.37 
Equipment Fund $1094.05 
ARP Fund  $170,976.97 
Total   $332,685.00 
 

 


